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1. The Scope of Work does not include quarterly analysis of the Empire Plan and does not require submission of any related corresponding quarterly reports.    
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

 
ENTITLED: 

 
“Actuarial and Benefits Management Consulting (ABMC) Services” 

 
Official Responses to Offerors’ Questions (Round 2) 

 
 

Question 
Number 

RFP 
Page # Section Reference Question Response 

1 26 Section 3.2 –  Premium 
Rate Development 

Work related to quarterly Empire Plan Analysis  (Fourth 
Quarter and First Quarter reports) does  not appear to be 
currently included within the Scope of Work. Can you 
confirm if these two quarterly reports are required as part 
of this contract?" 

The Scope of Work does not include quarterly analysis of the 
Empire Plan and does not require submission of any related 
corresponding quarterly reports.    
 

2 26 Section 3.3 –   
Government Accounting 
Standard Board             
Valuation 

GASB 74 reporting is not mentioned as part of the scope, 
should it be included since the State  recently set-up a Trust? 

GASB 74 reporting, with respect to NYS and SUNY 
Campuses, the entities for which a trust fund has been 
established, is required. The SUNY Hospitals, the SUNY 
Construction Fund and the New York State Insurance Fund 
are each excluded from GASB 74 reporting. See the 
Amended RFP and the Amended Attachment 16 which 
addresses this change in scope.  
 

3 26 Section 3.3 –  
Government Accounting 
Standard Board 
Valuation 

Is the New York State Insurance Fund valuation      no longer 
covered under the scope of this work? 

The New York State Insurance Fund (NYSIF) is covered 
under the scope of the work as part of the State liability.  
GASB 75 reporting for NYSIF is required. 

 


